VILLAGE CENTER CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

JULY 6, 2009
Angela Reeves called the meeting to order at 11:10 p.m.  Angela explained the teleconference had been arranged by Watson Advisors and they would be explaining the Feasibility Study emailed to the Board earlier in the month.  The following people participated in the conference call:



Josh Quentzel



Geraldine Sistrunk



Lamar Jackson



Danny Myers



Ethan Mueller



Gordon & Angela Reeves, Toad Property Management, Inc.



Ron Watson           )



Pat Montgomery    )  Watson Advisors



Gary Hartman        )

Ron Watson gave a summary of how they had arrived at their findings and said the Village Center property was extremely valuable land.  He explained their figures were based on developing Axtel first as they felt that would create the quickest return for the Developer and allow funding for Emmons.  Ron explained the current market would not support the deconstruction and rebuilding of the buildings at the present time but once prices reached or exceeded $1,300 sq. ft. it would become economically viable to raze and rebuild.   Ron said they anticipated an upturn in 2 to 5 years and suggested that the association continue planning so that they could take advantage of that improvement in the market.
Gary Hartman said the association should work closely with Treasury Center and CBMR so that any future design plans would work together and possibly have a central Plaza.

Ron Watson recommended against remodeling the existing buildings if it would not be possible to get a return on the money within 5 or 10 years.  
After a long discussion it was unanimously agreed that with a few amendments the Feasibility Study was ready for distribution to all the members. Pat Montgomery said the amendments would be made and the Feasibility Study would be emailed to the association managers the following day.

Angela was instructed to make the final $3,000 payment to Watson Advisors.

Ron Watson said they would attend the July 30 annual meeting and would make a full presentation to the membership.

The meeting adjourned at 12:50 p.m.
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